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Meeting Minutes  
 

Yolo County Transportation Advisory Committee 
Cache Creek Conference Room; Thursday, October 24, 2019, 4:30 – 5:30 PM  

 
DISCUSSION ITEMS         

                         
 
1. The meeting commenced at 4:45pm; Woods agreed to take the minutes.       

 
2. Public Comments. Whitehead mentioned that he had observed a big difference in 

road conditions between roads maintained by the County and the City of Winters, 
for example, at CR 89. Mr. Kokkas explained that  the City limits line was 
relocated, and construction in this area of CR 89 by the City was done several 
years ago, thus, which explains the differences, the City made improvements to 
the roadway within City limits.   He also pointed out that the Sacramento “I” St. 
Bridge replacement project design options were recently discussed in the 
Sacramento Business Journal.  Chair Strandgaard indicated he would send links 
to the Committee members on the various design options.  The Chair also 
mentioned that the City of West Sacramento wants to keep the old “I” St. Bridge 
as a bike/ped facility, and that the replacement structure will be a lift bridge. 

 
3. The minutes to the September 26, 2019, minutes, prepared by Bruce Eldridge, 

were comprehensive and approved with minor changes. 
 

4. Public Works Update (County) Public Works Director Kokkas mentioned that the 
final budget for the Public Works Department had been approved in September 
with very few changes.  He then stated that County Road (CR) 102 north of 
Woodland to Knights Landing had been rehabilitated.   He also indicated that CR 

http://www.yolocounty.org/


22 will be rehabilitated via a cold-in-place recycling method; work will begin East 
of CR 102 on E. Main St. and extend to the west levee near the Bypass.  The 
project is beginning late in the season, so the Department is hoping that rain 
does not come early.  The project will go up to, but not touch the concrete section 
near the Bypass.  George Reed from Modesto is the contractor for the job, which 
should be completed in two weeks time.   Kokkas further mentioned that on 
October 30th, a bridge project north of CR 95 (Dry Slough Bridge) will be 
advertised.  In addition, on CR 31, a left turn lane has been constructed near 
DQU for the Indian Health Center facility.  In the same general vicinity large 
eucalyptus trees leaning over the roadway were removed since the County got a 
very good price to get the work done (1/2 mile west of DQU/Indian Health 
Center).  Lastly, drainage improvements are being made near Madison to 
prevent flooding south of State Route 16.  Finally, he noted that the Rumsey 
Bridge replacement is being delayed by SHPO concerns over its historic status 
and the project is running out of time on its funding. 

 
5. Next Meeting Agenda Items. Hans to invite a Public Works person from 

Woodland 
 

6. Next meeting date. Due to the Thanksgiving Holiday, the next meeting will be 
December 19, 4:30-5:30pm in the Cache Creek Conference Room, Woodland, 
CA.   
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